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Meeting Name: CMP332 Workgroup 8 

Date: 2 April 2020 

 

Contact Details 

Chair: Paul Mullen    Contact details: paul.j.mullen@nationalgrideso.com 

Proposer: Grahame Neale       Contact details: grahame.neale@nationalgrideso.com 

Key areas of discussion 

• The original intention of this meeting was to hold the Workgroup Vote for CMP332 and 
CMP340. However, the purpose of this meeting changed in light of ESO’s proposed 
withdrawal of CMP332 on 25 March to which Ofgem responded to on 31 March with the 
following: 

o Permission for NGESO to withdraw CMP332; and  
o Direction for NGESO to raise a new Modification replacing CMP332 but for 

implementation 1 year later (April 2022). NGESO indicated that this could be raised at 
May’s Panel as CMP332 would not be officially withdrawn until the April 2020 Panel. 

• Workgroup urged the need to avoid undue delay and for the “new” CMP332 Modification to 
be raised sooner than originally envisaged. 

• Code Admin noted the related CMP340 Modification had not been withdrawn, set out the pros 
and cons of withdrawing this and noted that the way forward is still to be determined. 

• The Workgroup considered what could be done ready for the 1st Workgroup for the new 
CMP332: 

o The Workgroup noted that the analysis to support the Workgroup Alternatives for 2 
transmission bands and 4 transmission bands was based on an assumed definition of 
what a Final Demand Site is. The definition is now well known so ESO agreed to re-
run this analysis. 

▪ A Workgroup Member also asked to carry out some analysis as to what 
Demand sites at comparable Distribution sites would pay – ESO agreed to 
consider this request. 

o ESO agreed to have the legal text updated ahead of the 1st Workgroup for the Original, 
the Workgroup Alternatives and CMP340. 

Code Administrator Meeting Summary 
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• The Chair thanked the CMP332 Workgroup for their valuable contributions throughout, 
emphasised that none of the work done will be lost, and expressed a desire for all members 
to part of the new CMP332 Workgroup. 

 

Next Steps 

• ESO/Code Admin to confirm when the new CMP332 Modification will be raised; and  

• ESO/Code Admin to confirm whether or not CMP340 will be withdrawn. 
 

For further information, please contact Paul Mullen. 


